PTC Meeting

2013-12-09
Meeting commenced: 8:10 am

Board Attendees: Christine Clark (President), Gayle Streng (Treasurer), Amber Fawson (Secretary), Heidi Brink (Parliamentarian)

Business

1. Winterfest Recap (Amy Griffin)
a. Prep and execution went well
i. Sign up genius especially facilitated preparations

ii. Having gym access the full day Friday for set up was helpful

iii. Well attended (despite weather and Del Oro playoff!)

1. Ending time should be around 6pm next year, 7 was late

iv. Room layout worked, with one recommended change to tighten up book fair entrance (more below)

b. Student stores were a success, quality items and good student follow-through

i. Repeat student entrepreneurs seemed to learn from past successes and failures, though it is impossible to completely predict which items will sell best

ii. Amy will follow up with a debrief with students to get their perspective

iii. An elective MYP entrepreneurial class may be a good preparation

c. Crafts went well, at preliminary count we are $384.50 in the black 

d. Bookfair (Heather Mandell)

i. Overall was a great success, despite some hurdles Heather had being a completely new parent taking this on

ii. Item for next year: More change was needed at the cash register to begin the event
iii. Item for next year: A more closed-off access to book fair would be helpful, the wide opening had occasional students wandering in and out while still holding unpurchased merchandise
2. Jogathon, additional follow up

a. Item for next year: It would be helpful to have a third chairperson to take on after-event completion 

b. Funds should be counted immediately after the event on school premises, and left at the school 

c. Total funds raised still to come

d. PTC is in need of a new fireproof lockable cabinet

3. Auction Report (Gina Sheehan)

a. New monthly checkpoints are being well-communicated and are on track

i. End of December: sponsorships from years past will be re-secured

ii. Jan 10: 35% of donations will be secured by solicitations team

iii. Feb 6: 50% of donations will be secured

b. A flat-rate ticket covering all events and drinks (no mixed drinks) will simplify the event

c. A second attempt at the menu is being worked out (venue charges a fee for using any caterer other than the official venue caterer)

d. Class-themed baskets are progressing well

i. Example: 2nd grade is a camping theme with a donated RV week
4. Budget Report (Gayle Streng)

a. Taxes, Ashley Cox will file nonprofit tax

b. New audio system purchase of $2915.14 (to be used at Mustang Round ups, etc) approved by board. Old system is now used by PE

5. Teacher Representative Report (Patty Fletcher)
a. Star test

i. There will be no official, scored star test this year as we transition into common core

ii. Teachers have math release days to create curriculum for common core math, as there is no official curriculum already created, but Mrs. Sloan is beginning the transition now so it is a smoother, more gradual transition

iii. Jogathon date after Halloween worked well for teachers, as that day is a difficult day to teach

6. PTC participation and awareness push

a. Heidi will post signs as meeting approaches

b. Gina Sheehan will reach out to class PTC reps to work as liaison between PTC and parents, PTC reps will email monthly PTC recaps as prepped by Amber and will collect feedback from parents to present to PTC

c. Chairs are invited to attend at least one meeting prior to and following their event

Meeting adjourned: 9:05 am
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